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Comments for Planning Application 16/00649/FLL

 

Application Summary

Application Number: 16/00649/FLL

Address: 5 Spoutwells Drive Scone Perth PH2 6RR

Proposal: Alterations to dwellinghouse and formation of decking

Case Officer: Gillian Peebles

 

Customer Details

Name: Mrs Christina Smith

Address: 7 Spoutwells Drive, Scone, Perth PH2 6RR

 

Comment Details

Commenter Type: Neighbour

Stance: Customer objects to the Planning Application

Comment Reasons:

  - Out of Character with the Area

  - Over Looking

Comment:I wish to record my objection to the proposed alteration and formation of decking at No

5 Spoutwells Drive, Scone.

 

The plans, as they stand, will seriously impact on the privacy that I currently enjoy in the back

garden of my house.

 

The Stephens Estate, that I have lived in since 1970, was designed to feature open plan gardens

to the front of premises, with the gardens to the rear offered a degree of privacy. Mature hedges

now ensure that this is the case.

 

The design of No 5 and my own house means that the windowless garages are adjacent and

privacy maintained by the absence of windows overlooking each other's property.

 

The planned proposals will totally erode this design concept and will impact on my privacy in a

number of ways:

 

1. The planned windows along the side of the sun room will look directly at my back door - being at

the same level, as well as overlooking my back garden. The height of the sun room windows and

the hedge between the two properties means that there will be an unrestricted view into my

property.

2. The decking, intended to extend out from the sun room a distance of some 3 metres, will be at a

height that will provide an unrestricted view overlooking my back garden.

3. The location of this decking will also allow for visual intrusion into the rear bedroom of my
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property.

4. The proposals will take place a matter of feet from the boundary between the two properties -

meaning that a direct view into my garden will be available from the sunroom windows as well as

the decking.

 

In addition to having a significantly adverse effect on my amenity, these proposals would, I have

no doubt, have a negative impact on any future value and potential sale of my property.

 

In light of the above, I consider the proposals to be inappropriate on the basis that they would be

an invasion of privacy as well as being out of character, both visually and in terms of concept.
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CHX Planning Local Review Body - Generic Email Account

From: Iain Smith

Sent: 31 August 2016 21:45

To: CHX Planning Local Review Body - Generic Email Account

Subject: Re: TCP/11/16(435)

I am writing as I wish to make the following representations in relation to the review of the original decision.

I repeat my objection to the proposal and agree with the justification given for refusal. In addition however, I would
like to add my concern that the addition of large windows on the side of the existing garage at number 5 would also
have a significant impact on the privacy that I enjoy at the rear of my house and in the rear garden.

I also do not agree that growing the hedge between the two properties would be a solution as the height required
would be well in excess of what would be considered reasonable and aesthetically acceptable.

Yours sincerely

Mrs C Smith

Sent from my iPad
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